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March 24, 2021 
 
 
K. Scherr 
Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer 
 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on March 23, 2021 
resolved:  
 
That the following actions be taken with respect to the Wharncliffe Road South 
Improvements Project: 
 
a) the staff report dated March 2, 2021 with respect to the Wharncliffe Road South 
Improvements Project and the heritage dwelling located at 100 Stanley Street BE 
RECEIVED; and, 
 
b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to take the necessary actions to submit 
an amendment to the Environmental Assessment for the Wharncliffe Road South 
Improvements Project to permit the demolition of the residence at 100 Stanley Street 
and any other necessary administrative steps to advance the Project in as timely a 
manner as possible;    
 
it being noted that the communication dated February 28, 2021, from K. McKeating, 
ACO London Region, with respect to this matter, was received. (AS AMENDED) (2021-
R01) (2.3/3/CWC) 
 

 
C. Saunders 
City Clerk 
/ap 
 
cc:  D. MacRae, Director, Roads and Transportation 

G. Barrett, Director, City Planning and City Planner 
G. Dales, Division Manager, Transportation Planning and Design 
S. Langill, Executive Assistant to the City Planner, City Planning 
K. Kurz, Divisional Administrative Assistant, Transportation Planning and Design 
J. Friesen, Administrative Assistant II, Environmental and Engineering Services 

 P. McClennan, Executive Assistant to the Managing Director, Environmental and  
  Engineering Services and City Engineer 
 Chair and Members, London Advisory Committee on Heritage 
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